
Approachable
We can approach Him. To do so is to be rescued from the
typical  and baptized into the extraordinary. We can come
boldly because He replaced the burden of our shame with the
throne of grace. May we not miss the bliss of God’s pleasure
and purpose in our calling. We can run to him for mercy in our
time of need. Unlike some who treat God as an angry tyrant, we
know the truth. He is Abba, our loving Father. He is both
perfect and good. Again, we can approach Him.

Perhaps the greatest mystery is when we realize that God wants
us, as profoundly flawed as we are, to approach Him. The
greatest adventure known to man is revealed when we say, “I
want to know Him.” Our hearts yearn for His advent, and we are
captivated by his holy purpose in our lives. Every step we
take toward the sunset of our days will bring us closer to
him.  “Come  close  to  God  and  He  will  come  close  to
you.”  Again,  approachable.  

And what devastates every smallish notion of God is this: The
God who created everything-the One who crowned Kilimanjaro
with snow and taught each cardinal to fly, is approachable.

This is the mystery of our Great Divine Savior.

We can approach him in our grief, joy, shame, destitution,
poverty, ecstasy, loneliness, or thanksgiving. We were created
to approach, to enter into the gravitational pull of the glory
surrounding His presence. But we must come to him as little…
always little. When we come little, His glory is seen as great
and exalted.

Beware:  Approaching  Him  is  not  safe.  We  approach  through
sandpaper corridors that rub out all the things that we once
held dearly. But the closer we get, the more we realize the
shaping brings transcendence and purpose which is what our
hearts yearn to find.
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Some hide out in the far reaches of the garden like Adam,
grasping for fig leaves and folly. The fallen world instinct
betrays us. We labor in our workshops, sweating away, trying
to construct our own significance. It’s a fool’s occupation.

Do not hide.

Approach.


